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S.F. 3554 modifies the definition of “employer” for purposes of review and access to personnel 
records for private sector employees. Currently, the definition includes only employers that employ 
20 or more employees. The bill expands the definition to employers that employ one or more 
employees. Public sector employee access to personnel records is governed separately under chapter 
13.  


